Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of the Bayou Vermilion District 
Held at Vermilionville, 300 Fisher Road Lafayette Louisiana
 4:30 pm, January 22, 2020
Call to Order was given by President Minyard.  The meeting was called at 4:30 pm.
Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call: Given by the Secretary: Commissioners Robert Minyard, Thomas Michot, Ray Landry, Kristie Cornell, and Calvin Leger were present.  Commissioner Jennifer Farr was absent.  There was a quorum.
Approval of Minutes: MOTION: (T. Michot/R. Landry) Motion to accept the minutes from December 18, 2019 public hearing.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

MOTION: (T. Michot/C. Leger) Motion to accept the minutes from the December 18, 2019 regular meeting.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
Introduction of Guest(s):  Guest: Lynn Guidry with Lynn Guidry Architect and Harold Schoeffler.  Staff: CEO Cheramie, Maegan Smith, Anne Mahoney, Brady McKellar, Millicent Norbert, Emile Ancelet, Wesley Davis and Kim Fournet.
Commissioner C. Comeaux joined the meeting at 4:33.

Public Comment(s): Lynn Guidry, architect for the BVD Lab.  The original location for the building was to be near the pond.  The fire department has issues with the current water hydrants being too far away, they need to be within 300 feet of the building.  There are also issues with the sewer situation.  It could possibly be easier and less expensive to move the building than to run a main water line to the building.  Mr. Guidry showed the board the approximate new location.  There are several unanswered questions with changing the location of the building.

Commissioner D. McConnell joined the meeting at 4:39.

The current location the building would need to be 8 feet off the ground.  The new location, on the levee, the building would need to be only 2-4 feet off the ground.  The soil would need to be tested, the topography survey and the geo tech report would need to be done for the new area.  Commissioner Comeaux was not wanting the back side of the building facing the river, all the utility boxes and cables would be seen.  BVD needs to project a better image to the river public.  The contractor is waiting to start the project.  Commissioner Comeaux asked why this issue with the water hydrants was not discovered earlier.  Mr. Guidry explained that he took over the project from another designer and took some things for granted.  Project was bid before all review were in (fire, traffic, electrical, etc.) from local and state regulators.  Emile Ancelet was concerned that the DEQ grant, which would cover outfitting the inside of the lab, would have to be resubmitted because the change in location changed from an environmental lab to a more cultural lab.  It would cost BVD approximately $11,000, to get the aforementioned test on the new location. 

MOTION: (R. Landry/C. Leger) to approve $6,000, to hire Lynn Guidry to get oversee the tests needed at the new location.  There was much discussion and many questions.  A vote was called.  All were in favor. Motion carried.  
President’s Report: President Minyard confirmed commissioners’ committee request.  The staff and commissioners will be focusing on raising revenues and decreasing expenses.  President Minyard reported his meeting with foundation board members Deborah Simeral and Michael Martin to discuss some issues/duties with foundation board personnel.  
CEO’s Report: Copies of CEO Cheramie’s report and coordinators reports (on file) were e-mailed to the commissioners. CEO reviewed his report. CEO reported the hiring of Deb Waldon and Gayle George with HR Consultant.  The Bandalong needs repairs.  Wesley Davis will take Greg Guidroz’s position, Zachary Fuselier will replace Wesley at Water Quality.  The insurance company will pay $17,000 of the $22,000 dock bulkhead damaged at South Park.  CEO has interviewed eight applicants for the communications position and that has been narrowed to two.  December’s numbers are improved over 2018.    
Marketing/Public Relations: The committee met with Chris Benoit, Gift Shop manager and Millicent Norbert, Hospitality director.  The committee had many good ideas to increase revenues.  The restrictions of the accreditation process/policies, no food or drink (except water) in the village and no village event rentals, have impacted some special events.  The committee would like to see increased events with the Mardi Gras krewes. 
Finance/Capital/Budget: The committee did not meet.  CEO Cheramie BVD should review the debt service mileage.  The financial analysis comparison for the month ending December 2019 and December 2018 was available for the commissioners’ review.  The financials are also emailed to the commissioners.  CEO Cheramie made note of December’s revenues.
Operations/Bayou/Maintenance: The committee meet, it was discussed earlier in the meeting.
Environmental:  The committee did not meet.
Programming/Education/Grants: The committee did not meet.
Curatorial/Acquisitions: The committee did not meet.
New Business: Harold Schoeffler thanked BVD for its support with the community and wants BVD to be remain invested with the water quality issues of the Vermilion and any other issues concerning the river.   
Adjournment: MOTION: (C. Leger/R. Landry) Motion to adjourn. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
/s/ Robert Minyard




          /s/ Catherine Comeaux
Robert Minyard, President                                                   Catherine Comeaux, Secretary

        
